September 2022

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

Greetings to each of you! I remember when we first left for Africa how the Lord spoke to my
heart assuring me of safety in our travels with the verse found in Psalm 121:8 “The LORD shall preserve
thy going out and thy coming in from this time forth, and even for evermore.” As we look back through
the years, we see how the Lord has been faithful to us, even more than we deserve!

We have traveled many miles already this year, and the Lord has blessed and taken care of us.
Since we last wrote, we have been in meetings in Wyoming, Virginia, and Georgia. We are reminded that
you are a great part of us being able to go. We have had the privilege of seeing one saved recently. Praise

the Lord!

Our trip to Wyoming for the USA Northwest
Orientation was a great blessing. There were 19 families in
attendance with classes and preaching going on all through the
week. Dr. Joel Logan from Tabernacle Baptist Church in
Greenville, South Carolina preached the evening services. He
was a great encouragement. Tim and Jennifer Wall were
presented a plaque for their 20 years of faithful service with
Macedonia in Washington State. We surely appreciate Buffalo
Baptist Church for allowing us to use their facility for the
meeting. We appreciate Dr. Wesley and Evelyn Hutchens who
did a wonderful job planning and heading up the meeting.

We are grateful to those who came from our home
church, Old Suwanee Baptist Church, and worked all week
doing VBS and fun activities with the missionary children
while the parents were in classes. Thank you, Old Suwanee
folks! You truly are a blessing! Macedonia’s Board Member
Danny Moore and his wife, Janice, along with dear friends,
Allen and Debbie Blanton, came and took care of the meals.
They were such a blessing! We appreciate each one taking
time out of their busy lives to help! There were many others
. who came and helped, and we appreciate it so very much!

After the meeting in Wyoming, we had part in the
ordination of Macedonia’s missionary family Caleb Ballew and
preached at his home church, Faith Baptist Church, Staunton,
Virginia for a missions Sunday. It was a blessed few days and
~ we praise the Lord for raising up another family to go to the
~ western United States.

Above - Tim & jennifer Wall—Awarded 20
Year Service Plague

Below - Old Suwanee BC greup who

served at the Orientation

We ask that you continue to hold us up in your prayers. We have a busy fall and will be traveling

. quite a bit. Pray for health and strength for the days ahead. We thank you so much for your faithful

support and prayers for our family as we continue to do the Lord’s work. God bless you all.

In His Service,

&WMHWW

Dean and Karen Hamby




